TOWN OF GREENVILLE
DECEMBER MEETING

Meeting Date: December 11, 2001
Meeting Time 7:30 p.m.

1. MINUTES OF NOVEMBER MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial
Report on Bulletin Boar:l.,

I LEGAL MATTERS

HL PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda,
contact Town Hall at 923-9821, at feast 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)

1¥. OTHER MATTERS
COMMITTEE REPORTS
A. BUNLDING MAINTENANCE
B. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
C. TOWN MARSHAL
D. PUBLIC RELATIONS
V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)

VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/TILIT Y/FINANCE
A JANTIARY 2062 MEETING TO BE THIRD (3*) TUES. - 1/15/02

Vil. ADJOURNMENT



MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
DECEMBER 11, 2001

o " “The regular monthly moeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council

~ President Ted Miller with Councii Members Leon R. Gibson and Mike Receveur present.
Members David Matthews and Hanzel Barclay were absent. Also attending was Jessica
Kayrouz (Floyd Central High School student), Gary Getrost, Marshal David Moore, Mike
Arnold (Clarion News), Elaine Evans and Cathy Trail.

Minutes of the November meeting was approved (3-0), with the following changes:
“approximately 220 feet of water line along US 150/Stiller Rd. Corridor”, on motion by
Mike Receveur. This was made on advice of Gary Getrost (Utility Supt.).

Council approved (3-0) Transfer Ordinance G 2001-T-12.

Elaine Evans was present for the hearing on Ordinance G 2001-T-15, “An Ordinance Vacating
a Public Alley”, since she owns lots affected by the vacation. After the Council explained the
vacation only included the ailey between lots 32 and 45, she was satisfied the vacation would
not affect her lots 47 & 48. The Council then voted to vacate the alley by a vote of 3-0 on
motion by L. R. Gibson, since no suggestions and/or objections were received. All members
voted “aye”,

Council, by a vote of 3-0, made the following appointments for 2002:
Marshal - David Moore

Part-time Council Administrative Clerk - Sheila Moore

Water Utility Supt. - Gary Getrost

Town/Utility Attorney - J. Fifer (Fifer Law Office)

The Council approved (3-0) Ordinance 2001 - W - 13, “An Ordinance Providing for the Wages
for the Employees of the Town of Greenville”. All Councit Members present voted “Aye”.

Clerk Jack Sprigler stated he appointed Sheila Moore as Deputy Clerk Treasurer on a part
time basis to act on his behalf for the year 2002.

The Council approved, 3-0, Ordinance G 2001 - T - 14, “An Ordinance Providing for the wages
for the Employees of the Town of Greenville”. All Council Members present voted “Aye”.

Gary Getrost apprised the Members of the status of projects affecting the Utili:iy.
Council approved (3-0) claims for the Town & Utility and Town Council meeting dates for 2002.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.
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